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February 29, 2008
The Honorable Julia Patterson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Patterson:
I am pleased to provide the King County Council with a report regarding energy use by the Wastewater Treatment Division (WTD) of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks.  In adopting the 2008 Budget (Ordinance 15975), the council included the following proviso:
Of this appropriation, $300,000 shall not be expended or encumbered unless by March 1, 2008, the wastewater treatment division of the department of natural resources and parks, transmits to the council for review and approval by motion a report on (1) strategies to reduce its power consumption at existing facilities; (2) strategies and proposals for negotiating more favorable terms with its current energy suppliers; and (3) a work plan and schedule to ensure the cogeneration of power at the West Point Treatment Plant has completed the design function by December 2008, and the construction of new facilities is completed by June 2009.

This report addresses each of the three elements of this proviso.  It describes how the WTD is taking several steps to reduce power use at existing facilities.  It explains that while the division currently has low and stable rates, it will continue to monitor the market and explore ways to improve its terms with energy suppliers.  The report also outlines how the division is proceeding with the West Point waste-to-energy project that will replace that treatment plant’s cogeneration facility on a schedule that ensures the project provides maximum benefits to ratepayers.

Council’s interest in reducing power use and costs at the division’s facilities is well founded.  The division’s energy use practices will be an important element of meeting county goals of keeping utility rates low as well as promoting energy efficiency and use of renewable energy sources, critically important to the future economic and environmental health of the county.

If you have any questions or concerns about the report, please feel free to contact Christie True, Director of the Wastewater Treatment Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-684-1236, or at christie.true@kingcounty.gov. 
I support the Wastewater Treatment Division’s efforts to reduce power use and costs and appreciate the opportunity to provide you with this report on such an important matter.
Sincerely, 
Ron Sims

King County Executive
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